Minutes for the Regular Meeting 

of September 11, 2014


HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2014

Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge(excused)
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan from PACE
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the August 14, 2014 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Engineer:

  A. Comp Plan:
A lot of information was presented to the Commissioners and staff for review. There was some discussion regarding the maps and CIP section of the comp plan. After review of the information provided comments will be sent to the engineers for the next meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for August was 11% and for Friar Creek it was -2%. 
B. Web Site:
The new web site is now online.
C. Server:
There was an issue with the server that took awhile to get back up and running. Because of this month end entries and billing were delayed. There was some discussion regarding the need to update the server and possibly have an outside company do backup on a regular basis. It was a consensus of the Board to have a proposal done by our IT company on cost of updating our server. He will be contacted. It was also determined by consensus of the Board that the late fee would not be added until the 26th.
D. Vehicles:
There was some discussion regarding the need to replace the brakes on one truck. The Commissioners felt it was better to have the work done by an outside company so that our staff would not be tied up doing the work. There was also discussion regarding the age of the trucks and the mileage.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for August were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 4964 through 4977 in the amount of $72,396.51. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for September in the amount of $13,732.64. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday; October 9, 2014 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:07pm September 11, 2014.

Approved:
October 9, 2014



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary 



   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, President

Page 2
Minutes of the Regular Meeting

of September 11, 2014

